[image: image1.png]a3

NHAHA~

NEW HAMPSHIRE ALLIANCE
FOR HEALTHY AGING






AHA Advocacy Update

2017 Legislative Wrap-Up

We wanted to share with you the outcome of our legislative efforts during the 2017 session.

The mini-agenda set by the AHA Advocacy Work Group for the 2017 session included:

1) Advocate for rate increase for home and community based providers

2) Protect against cuts to any existing services

3) Support passage of bills being spearheaded by other AHA members

4) Support passage of Uniform Power of Attorney Act

Together, we had a very successful session.  With regard to the Work Group’s highest priority—obtaining a rate increase for home an community based providers—we secured rate increases of up to 5% for Choices for Independence (i.e. case managers, adult day, mid level residential) and non-Medicaid home and community based providers (Titles III and XX, i.e. meals, transportation, etc.) who did not receive an increase in the last biennium.  Despite a collaborative effort, the providers who received an increase in the last budget (personal care service and home health) did not receive an additional increase in this budget. In addition, there were no cuts to existing services.  We also helped support passage of the Uniform Power of Attorney Act (SB 230), which the Governor signed into law at the end of June.

Not identified initially in the mini-agenda, but prioritized by the group during the legislative session was SB 155, which delays implementation of Medicaid Managed Care for long-term care and developmental disability services.  A broad coalition of groups came together to pass this bill, which ensures that: a) implementation of Medicaid Managed Care for long-term care will take effect by July 1, 2019 and implementation for developmental disability services will take effect no sooner than July 1, 2019; and b) managed care contracts must be re-procured prior to implementation.  To inform the next phase, the legislature approved an appropriation of $100,000 to support the development of a “New Hampshire Partnership for Long-Term Care Plan.”  This plan will be developed by the NH Association of Counties in consultation with the County-State Finance Commission and “meaningful input from affected persons.”  
Other bills identified by AHA member organizations as priorities for passage included: 

1) SB 161 creating a commission on the direct care workforce for long-term care - PASSED

2) SB 243 funding a “complete streets” pilot project - FAILED

3) HB 347 funding rural bus service - RETAINED

4) SB 151 prohibiting nursing facilities from requiring residents to sign mandatory arbitration agreements - RETAINED

5) HB 121 increasing the amount municipalities can collect for transportation improvements - RETAINED

We are now in the process of developing a 2018 mini-agenda.  We will share a draft agenda with you once it’s completed. In the meantime, please share any legislative or policy ideas you would like us to consider for 2018.  Email your ideas to Dawn McKinney at dmckinney@nhla.org. 
Thanks to everyone who helped us in our advocacy efforts over this past legislative session.  We couldn’t have done it without you!
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